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I can almost imagine if Sherlock Holmes, my favorite fictional detective,  had a computer in Victorian England, and he detected evil on his system what he would think.  He would suspect a diabolical hacking by Dr. Moriarty. He would not panic but say calmly to Dr. Watson, "the game is afoot." Troubleshooting your computer is just like playing detective. There are certain steps that you can take before calling a computer tech and facing another horror story, the repair bill! 

Panic control is to develop an objective detached mind of Sherlock Holmes as you begin your investigation of the evil in your computer. Sometimes breathing deeply helps.  Sometimes getting up and doing something else and coming back to the problem helps.  I find that often sleeping and coming back to the problem helps. Avoid getting too emotional and taking a hammer or some other weapon to attack your system remembering they computers expensive, and you do have lots of data on your system.  Here are some basic instructions: 

1.  Restart your computer. Often software problems will correct themselves when you do that.

2.  Check to make sure everything is working. If not check the connection to what is not working. 

3.  Check the electric power by plugging a lamp into the same power outlet that is connected to your computer to make sure the outlet is working. 

4.  Make sure the computer and monitor are plugged in. 

5.  Disconnect peripheral devices and restart the computer. 

6.  Listen for unusual sounds. Is the cooling fan running? Is the hard drive making noises? 

7.  Look inside the computer for wires that aren't plugged in all the way or other faulty connections

8.  Start the computer from an external start-up disk, such as the system software CD that hopefully came with your computer. 

Having said all that, I must confess that I have tried to save a buck being quite frugal and very Scottish only to make my problem even worse and of course more expensive for a tech (pro)  to repair. If you do decide to call technical support, write down the exact problem and what you were doing when it occurred. Also note any error messages. Try to replicate the problem if you can. Be as specific as possible when talking to the support person. Computers can crash or hang when their hard disk become too full. 

Free up space by deleting unnecessary files and emptying the Trash or Recycle Bin. 
Don't shock yourself or your RAM. When working inside the computer, turn the power off but leave the electrical cord plugged into the surge suppressor. Ground yourself by touching the casing of the power supply before touching any of the computer circuits.  You can also wear a grounding strap which is very inexpensive. Every computer user should have a small computer tool kit.   

I do not recommend the medical option of taking of panic pills for computer ills. I do recommend joining the Computer Club of Oklahoma City where we share with each other our positive as well a negative computer experiences. Knowledge is the real cure for panic in computing.     
The motto of our computer club for years is:  "The only stupid question is the one not asked!"   

I wonder if I can get Sherlock Holmes as a guest speaker for the computer club. Do you think I may have become a bit eccentric as a fan of the world's greatest detective? Where did I leave my smoking jacket and calabash pipe? I will have to ask Dr. Watson or Mrs. Hudson! 

